
DRAFT MINUTES  
 
At a future meeting the council will consider the accuracy of these minutes so 
they may be subject to change. Please check the minutes of the next meeting to 
confirm whether or not they have been amended 

 
Minutes of an Extraordinary Meeting of Lanlivery Parish Council held in 

the Village Hall on Thursday 27th August 2015 at 7.00pm 
 

15/51 Present Cllrs Haley, Christophers, Richards, Roberts, Sinkins and 
Turner  

 
In attendance  The Parish Clerk, Sally Vincent 
                                    1 member of the public   
        
15/52 Apologies Cllr Hughes 
    Cornwall Cllr Miss Benedicte Bay 
                                    PCSO Natalie Merrikin  
 
15/53 Declaration of Interests 

i. Pecuniary - None  
ii.  Non Registerable - None 
iii.  Dispensations - None 

 
15/54 Public Questions/Police Report 

Police Report  
There had been 1 recorded crime in the parish in July – 1 x violence without 
injury 
Public Questions 
Ann Kent had attended the meeting to answer any questions associated with 
her planning application, PA15/05916.  

    
15/55 Minutes of Annual Meeting held on 22nd July 2015 

It was proposed by Cllr Richards, seconded Cllr Sinkins and RESOLVED that 
the minutes be confirmed and signed by the Chairman.  

 
15/56 Matters arising from the minutes not on the agenda – for report only 
 15/42. The bunding was in place at the entrance to the footpath by the Crown. 
 15/50. The footpath between the Crown to Roselath had still not been cut 
 back by Cornwall Council. 
            
15/57 Planning 

PA15/05916. Convert existing garage into a bedroom and construction of 
single storey extension on the rear/south side of the building to form a new 
living room. Little Bodwen, Redmoor Cllr Roberts proposed, Cllr Sinkins 
seconded and it was RESOLVED that a recommendation of no objection 
should be made to Cornwall Council.  

 
15/58 Neighbourhood Plan  



Cllr Sinkins reported that the next step in the process was to engage somebody 
to write the plan; she was actively investigating this at present. Cllr Haley 
reported that she had mistakenly been included in the questionnaire raffle and 
had won so the prize for the shrubs was redrawn. The winning number was 
174. 

  
15/59 Community Emergency Plan 
 Cllr Roberts was currently in the process of populating the Plan. 
 
15/60 To receive reports (if any) from Parish Councillors 
 Cllr Richards reported a pothole outside Pump Cottage at Boslymon.  
 Cllr Christophers reported potholes on the main approach road to Lanlivery 
 village and on the road outside Nankivell. 
 Cllr Sinkins reported bad potholes on Lanlivery Lane and on the approach to 
 the Sandyway Granite Cross. 
 Cllr Christophers reported that the hedges had been badly cut back on the 
 Streigh side of the road between the village and Streigh Farm. Cllr Haley 
 would speak to the farmer. It was agreed that local landowners should be 
 respectfully reminded to cut their road hedges back. 
  

Date of Next Meeting 23rd September 2015   
 
Meeting Closed  7.36pm 
 

       
 
 
 


